Masconomet School Committee

Budget Subcommittee 
Minutes of the     
10/29/18                 
 Meeting

Members Present:  Carolyn Miller, Kosta Prentakis, Zillie Bhuju

Members Absent: Tasha Cooper

Others present:  Susan Givens (Assistant Superintendent of Operations)

1. Remarks from the public- None

2. Review 10/15/18 meeting minutes- Zillie moved to approve the minutes with a date change to 10/16 in the word document. Passed unanimously.

3. Update on “talking tour” progress- Zillie, Kosta, Kevin and Susan attended the Topsfield Selectmen’s Meeting on October 15 which was also attended by the Topsfield Finance Commitee. They discussed the need for a method & approach to funding future capital preservation needs of Masconomet. It was shared with Topsfield that the Town of Middletown had voted to support forming a task force with members from the other towns and Masconomet to work on finding an approach that works best for all 3 towns. No decisions were made at the Topsfield meeting. The subcommittee will meet with the Town of Boxford at their Selectmen’s meeting on December 3. 

4. Continue discussion of athletic fees- 

· Proposed Participation Levels for Sports-The subcommittee reviewed the District’s proposed restructuring of the minimum, ideal and maximum participation levels for all sports offered by the District. The minimum amount must be met in order for the program to run. 
The proposed new approach to determining the minimum will be based on the amount of students needed to run ONE level of the sport (e.g. just Varsity or just JV-a, or just JV-b) rather than the minimum to run all levels. For example, the minimum for basketball will be 10 rather than 20. 10 is what is needed to run one level (varsity) of basketball. If only 10 students sign up to play, Masco would run the program. Under the old levels, 20 were needed to run with the program unless special approval was obtained from the school committee. The District believes the new approach is clearer about at what point an athletic program will run. The goal is not to restrict student involvement in sports. Conversely, the introduction of the JV-b level in certain popular sports, replacing the Freshman level, has been made to encourage students to try new sports beyond their Freshman year.

· Review of Athletic Costs and User Fee Schedule- Susan shared the worksheet of Athletic Costs and User Fees that has been updated using the proposed FY20 Athletic Department budget. It includes the 10 new coaches that are proposed and the contracted 13% increase in transportation costs. Overall, the current fee and participation levels cover 53% of the budgeted costs suggesting fee increases may be needed to maintain the previously agreed upon 60% coverage. 
· The subcommittee asked Susan to look into the following- 

· There are 4 programs that have a minimum of 8 participants. Susan to ask John Daileanes if it is reasonable to raise this to 10. 

· For FY18, after all fees were collected and costs incurred, what was the percentage of fees to costs? 

· To add 2 columns to the fee schedule for proposed new fees- one based on 55% of costs, one on 60%. 

· How does the estimated FY20 Athletic Budget used to run the proposed fee schedule compare to the FY19 budget? 
Meeting adjourned at 7:45 p.m. 

